Special Board Meeting

April 24, 2024
Present: Joe Kniseley, Justin Beaman, Bob Hulett, Steve Roseth & Tammy Weisman. Cathy Rose and Shane Rose arrived at 5.07pm
Absent:  Sheryl Narva and Julie White
President J Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
J Kniseley stated that this Special Meeting was called to address Building Permits that have been submitted to the Village for approval. 

Caitlin Kohl – C Kohl has submitted a Building Permit for installing a Metal Dog Kennel fence that would follow the partial privacy fence that is presently in her backyard located at 341 Bridge Street.  Pictures of where the fence would be installed and the materials being used for the fence where shared with the board.  After discussion, S Roseth made a motion to approve the Building Permit submitted by C Kohl for the installation of Metal Dog Kennel fence as described, 2nd B Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried. 
Josh Knutson - J Knutson has submitted a Building Permit for a complete outside remodel of his rental property located at 130 Church Street.  The remodel includes, siding, windows, roof, doors, and deck.  Building Permit was submitted to General Engineering Corp (GEC) for review and after their discussion with J Knutson the project is cosmetic and a Building Permit is not required to be issued by General Engineering so the Village can write an administrative permit.  After discussion, B Hulett made a motion to approve the Building Permit submitted by J Knutson for a complete outside remodel at 130 Church Street, 2nd J Beaman, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
Ben Boe - B Boe has submitted two separate Building Permits for the commercial property located at 128 2nd Street.  First permit is requesting brick repair and tuck point.  J Kniseley indicated that his contractor is ready to start this project, so the main reason for tonight’s meeting.
The second Building Permit is for roof repair, electrical upgrade, plumbing and HVAC.  J Kniseley indicated that these repairs would require an inspection and we just learned that GEC cannot perform our commercial inspections since we are not delegated by the State.   J Kniseley indicated that T Weisman received the necessary paperwork from GEC to become delegated.  GEC also provided updated verbiage for current Ordinance 15-1-2 Building Permits and Inspection.  T Weisman indicated that the ordinance update would need to be approved by Attorney Radcliffe.

After discussion, J Beaman made a motion to approve the Building Permit submitted by B Boe for the brick repair and tuck pointing, 2nd B Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.

J Beaman made a motion to table the second Building Permit submitted by B Boe until the May 13, 2024 board meeting and to have T Weisman move forward with the delegation process and ordinance review with Attorney Radcliffe, 2nd B Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.

Adjourn - S Roseth made the motion to adjourn at 5:25pm, 2nd C Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
Respectfully submitted:
Tammy Weisman, Clerk-Treasurer
April 25, 2024
